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1. Invitation to the 2009 EPF Congress in Ylitornio. 
  Invitation to the EPF Congress 2009 was issued in December 2008. Here is a reminder.
The Congress will take part on Tuesday 5. May at 18:00 hrs. in Ylitorio, Finland. After the Congress, a Technical meeting will follow including a Referee clinics.
Here is  the Congress Agenda:

- Roll Call

- Presidents Address

- Minutes of the last Congress

- Treasurers Report – Auditors report

- General Secretary’s Report

- Committee Reports

- Election of any vacant position in the EPF office.

- Action on proposed amendments

- New member applicants

- Delinquent Nations

- Hall of Fame

- Future Championships

- Any Other Business

- Adjournment.

2. Bids for organising European Championships 2012.
At the Congress in Ylitornio, organizers of European championships will be announced. The EPF EC will decide about the organizers based upon applications from the member federations. 
Please, send your application about organizing an European championship in 2012 to the EPF General Secretary, Dietmar Wolf, within 15. April 2009.

2. New President in the Swiss PF.
Jean – Pierre Aymon is elected new President for the Swiss PF. His e-mail address is jeanpierreaymon@yahoo.fr 

3. New General Secretary in the Finnish PF.
Kimmo Jouhki has resigned as General Secretary in the Finnish PF and is replaced by Jari Rantapelkonen. His e-mail address is: sihteeri@suomenvoimanostoliitto.fi 
4. New EPF and IPF Record Registrar.
Jari Tähtinen has resigned as Record Registrar after many years in charge and he has done a splendid job. Thank you to Jari.
New Record Registrar for both EPF and IPF is Anatoliy Stetsenko from Ukraine.
From now on all new records shall be reported to him.


5. Brian Smith

Brian Smith from Great Britain died with heart failure aged 70 on 29 November 2008.

He served powerlifting for over 50 years and was best known for his excellent work as Platform Manager during 16 years in the late 1970’s and 1980’s.

In that period he served at a numerous European and World Championships as Platform Manager and he worked determined at the platform from the first to the very last lift throughout the whole competitions. He was very thoughtful to every lifter and controlled the weight on the bar carefully as well as all other important details regarding the loading. 
Smith’s well known announcement “Bar loaded” was introduced to the sport of powerlifting by him and became a standard announcement at all championships.
Brian Smith will surely be missed in the world of powerlifting for his dedication, frankness and honesty.


6. Greetings from the President.
Time is running fast until leaders and officials again will meet at the annual EPF Congress. This year we will elect a new Women’s Committee chair person. Until now we have not received any candidates. I will invite all federations to think of a female officer in their federation that may take on such a duty and put her forward.

Another important matter is organizers for future European championships. Still 3 championships in 2011 are vacant – the Juniors and the Open and Master’s Bench Press.
In 2012 we ask for bids for all Europeans within 15 April. Please send your bids in time to the General Secretary Dietmar Wolf.

The Open European Championships in Ylitorio are in itself the most prestigious championship in Europe. This year it is also the final test before the World Games in Kaohsiung, Chinese Taipei for the lifters nominated to this “Olympic” tournament. To take part in Kaohsiung will for sure be a life time experience for lifters and officials that have qualified. 
  / Arnulf Wahlstrom
EUROPEAN POWERLIFTING FEDERATION
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Phone: +32 2 3956327. Fax +32 2 3956327
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